DIVISION OF RATEPAYER ADVOCATES

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

PRESS RELEASE

Media Contacts:

Sepideh Khosrowjah, Policy Advisor, 415-703-1190, skh@cpuc.ca.gov Tom Hall, Information Officer, 916-324-8685, news@cpuc.ca.gov DRA Press Room: http://www.dra.ca.gov/DRA/News/releases.htm

DRA Beats New Fees for California Ratepayers

SAN FRANCISCO, August 27, 2009 – The Division of Ratepayer Advocates (DRA), an independent consumer advocacy division of the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC), applauds the CPUC's decision to deny authorization for the state's largest telephone carriers to add a new fee to customer bills.

The CPUC's decision last week to deny the surcharge request was approved by a 5-0 vote as part of the CPUC's fire safety standards proceeding, and concluded AT&T's nine month long campaign to place a line-item surcharge on customer bills to cover its costs of meeting public safety standards. DRA successfully countered that safety regulations are a fundamental cost of business and the companies are obliged to implement regulations and to maintain their equipment in order to provide safe, reliable service.

The CPUC's decision to require more stringent safety standards responds to the devastating fires in Southern California in 2007 and 2008, which may have been caused by electrical wires on poles shared by various utilities. DRA joined with the CPUC's Consumer Protection and Safety Division (CPSD) and The Utility Reform Network (TURN) to support the need for increased inspection and maintenance standards to reduce the risk of fires and service outages.

"The CPUC's decision to adopt more rigorous safety standards in areas at high risk for fires is an excellent start to ensuring that utilities properly maintain their equipment to reduce that risk," said DRA Director Dana Appling. "People should not fear having their homes burned down simply because utilities are cutting spending on maintenance to increase profits. Customers should not have to pay extra fees for safe and reliable service."

Director Appling noted that from the very beginning of the case, DRA opposed the telephone companies' request for a surcharge and worked relentlessly to prevent this further economic hardship from being imposed upon customers.

With the first phase of this case now completed, DRA will continue to work with CPSD in the next phase to promote important statewide safety standards for consumers.

For more information on DRA, please visit www.dra.ca.gov.

###